
Waihi East Primary School Newsletter  
Term 4      Week 3 
 26 October 2023 

UPCOMING DATES 
Oct 27  Kapa haka Full Day Practice. 
   All Black Friday. Wear black or green to support your team. 
Nov 1   Waihi Cluster Athletics Day. 
Nov 2   Year 6 Visit to Waihi College. 
Nov 3   Teacher Only Half Day. School Closes 1pm. 
Nov 6   School Pool Opens.(weather depending). 
   Parent/Teacher Interviews. 3-5pm. 
Nov 7   Best Start 11.30am.-12.30pm. 
   Parent/Teacher Interviews. 3-6pm. 
Nov 8   BOT Hui. 5.30pm. 
Nov 10  North Cluster Athletics Day. 
   Scholastic Book Club Issue No. 7 closes. 
Nov 15  Kapa haka Dress Rehearsal. 11.30am—3.30pm. 
Nov 17  FUN RUN. 
Nov 18   Hauraki Festival. Kapa haka. 
Nov 20  Teachers Only Day. School Closed. 
Nov 22  WBOP Athletics Day. 
Nov 23  Twilight Gala.4-6.30pm. 
Nov 28  Year 5 & 6 Girls Cricket Day. 
Nov 30  Principals Awards Assembly. 2pm. 
Dec 1   Year 6 Dinner. 
Dec 7   Briar’s Powhiri at Waihi College. School Closes at 12.30pm. 
Dec 8   Year 6 Waimarino Trip. 
Dec 12  Prizegiving Rehearsal and Nomination Certificates. 
   Hangi Prep. 
Dec 13  Briar’s Farewell and Hangi. 
Dec 15  Prizegiving. 
   Reports Going Home. 
Dec 19   Last Day of Term 4. School Closes 1pm. 



PHONES 
ABSENTEE  NOTIFICATION 

Just a reminder that you can send your absentee  
notification to the eTap parent app. 

 
Did you know that if you don’t contact the school when your child is 

absent they are marked as Truant? 

NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

Bank Account details for any and all online 
payments.  

Please use your surname as a reference. 
 

 020472 0084492-00 
 

Mana Kaiako Day!  
Friday the 27th of October - all around the country we will be acknowledging our incredible teachers - I 
want to do a shout out for our precious people - and thank them all, for both the seen and unseen work, 
care, aroha, passion, and fabulousness, that make our kura (school) Rise Above and Shine, every 
day.  We see you, honour you and acknowledge you. 
Please take a moment this week, to let your child's teacher know you appreciate them! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Nga mihi nui 
Briar 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW STUDENTS!      
NAU MAI, HAERE MAI       

 
We would like to warmly welcome our newest students and their whānau. 

 
Jaxon H—Room 2 
Isla-Jo H—Room 7 



Book Character Dress Up Day. 
Congratulations to our winners of the dress up costume competition  

kindly judged by staff from Waihi Library. 





 

YEAR 6 WAIMARINO TRIP 
Year 6 students are heading to Waimarino as a 

special end of year trip on Dec 8. The cost is 
$20 per student and if your child  needs to hire 
a wetsuit for the day this is $5.This can be paid 

to the school office. Please fill in and send 
back your permission form as soon as possible 

to help with booking.  
 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 
Issue Number 7 went home this week. Orders 
and payment can be done online or through 

the school office. Issue 7 closes 10th Novem-
ber 2023. 

 
UNIFORM 

Please name ALL uniform, togs, towels, 
shoes, drink bottles and lunch boxes for 

ease of returning items to the correct stu-
dent. Thanks.☺ 

 
UNIFORM COLOUR 

A reminder that our uniform for the bottom half 
is either black, navy and  blue or black 

jeans. Please do not send your child in pink, 
yellow, red, green or stripey shorts or track 

pants.  
We thank you for your cooperation in this. 

 
HATS 

Hats are compulsory in Terms 1 & 4. The only 
hats that are to be worn at East School are the 
royal Blue school uniform bucket hats. These 
can be purchased from the school office for 

$9each. Thanks for you cooperation with this. 
 

We’re holding the School Fun Run as a major 
fundraising event this year! The event will be held 
on 17th November 2023.  We are really hoping to 
raise $5000 which will help pay for all the amazing 
activities our Tamariki are involved in.  You can 
sign up for a Student Profile Page at 
www.schoolfundraising.co.nz. You’ll be able to ac-
cess online fundraising from here. Students who 
raise $10 or more will receive a reward, and the 
more money you raise the better the reward, and 
the more you help the school! We’re hoping for all 
students to participate and we’re organising a 
great day for our community, so we’d love every-
one to come down to support the kids. If you have 
any questions about the Fun Run please contact 
the School Fun Run Office on 0800 377 170. 
Thanks for supporting the school and we hope to 
see you at the event!  



Well done to Lachlan, Josiah and Elijah!  
National chess competition  

competitors!!   
Amazing chess skills and sportsman attitudes 

… congratulations to you all!  
And massive thanks to whanau for making it 

happen over Labour weekend, and Ms. 
Maunder for organizing it!  

This week, on Friday 27 October, it is 
World Teachers Day where we get to say 
a big thank you to all of the teachers out 
there who work incredibly hard to both ed-
ucate and to make a big  difference in chil-
dren's lives.  Please remember all of our 
amazing teachers this week and feel free 
to give your child's teacher a 'shout out' or 
an acknowledgement of thanks for all that 
they do for our children.  



A massive Thanks to the farming whanau 
who have kindly donated a calf to the 
school as a fundraiser. Wow! It is much ap-
preciated! 
Bjerring whanau,  
Carey whanau,  
Featherstone  
whanau  
Goodwin whanau 

Interschool Ag Day 





Huge thanks for the generous  
donations coming in for our gala in 

November!!  
Mitre 10 Waihi have kindly donated a 
Weber BBQ!! This will be raffled off. 

… more info coming!  



COMMUNITY NOTICES 



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  

  

Want to learn new skills, get outdoors, and have fun? 

The skills you learn in athletics are the perfect foun-

dation for almost any sport.  

Every student can give athletics a go. Our local athlet-

ics club Waihi Amateur Athletic Club is welcoming 

new members now and we encourage students to get 

involved and get active.  

Contact details for all athletics clubs nationwide are 

available here athletics.org.nz/FindaClub and become a 

member. 

http://athletics.org.nz/FindaClub?fbclid=IwAR0zlBzSjp8MZ1S6ACvm_OE_H_pMbq9sWtVO9UeCJPlyJ-XucrHpihvR-Tc


THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott 
Ph:07 863 8693                

Absentees: 021 0258 4817 
Email Office for general enquires:   

office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz              
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